
 

 

 
Minutes of Meeting 

May 16, 2022 
 

 
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Advisory Committee on Aging & Adults with 
Physical Disabilities for Sussex County was held on Monday, May 16, 2022, at the Sussex 
County Administrative Offices West Complex, 22215 North DuPont Boulevard, 
Georgetown, Delaware.  The following members were present: 
 
            Linda Forte                                           Larry Savage 
            Antionette Johnson                              Francine Shockley 
            Jamie Magee                                         Fran Smith 
            Cathy Parker                                        Helen Smith 
            Linda Rogers 
 
Call to Order 
 
Jamie Magee, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
A Motion was made by Fran Smith, seconded by Linda Forte, to approve the agenda 
as  posted.  Motion adopted by Voice Vote. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
A Motion was made by Fran Smith, seconded by Larry Savage, to approve the Minutes 
of March 21, 2022, as distributed.  Motion adopted by Voice Vote. 
 
Old Business 
 
• Bobbi Albright stated that the County Attorney determined that the current members 

of the Aging Committee will finish out their current term.  Linda Forte's term expires 
May 2022 and  Antionette Johnson's term expires September 2022.  All other current 
committee members’ terms will expire in May 2023.   As Committee members terms 
expire, Council will consider reappointments or new appointments to the committee. 
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• Bobbi Albright has talked to County Administration regarding publicity.  Flyers can 
be created for meetings and the conference; however, they need to be sent to her in  
order to obtain approval.  Administration stated that the Aging Committee could not 
have their own Facebook Account due to maintaining public records for FOIA. 

 
• Speakers for the September and November meetings have been arranged.  Jamie 

Magee asked Linda Rogers to write up a description of what the meetings will entail 
and  send it to Bobbi  Albright to get approval; then we can use it to give out to groups 
or post.   

 
o September’s speaker will be Danielle Briggs, Volunteer DE 50+.  She will present 

the program, A Matter of Balance, on fall prevention. 
 

o November’s speaker will be Lewis Briggs III, a DE State Trooper.   His topic has 
not been chosen as of this date. 

 
o At July's meeting, we will talk about possible speakers for next year. 

 
• Jamie Magee reiterated that our Conference will be held on May 11, 2023, from 9-2 

at Crossroad Community Church. 
 
• Jamie Magee reported that Max Baxter from Social Security has just announced 

offices are starting to re-open for in-person visits.  She receives regular emails from 
his office, which are very informative.  Matt’s contact information will be shared with 
the committee in case anyone would like to contact him, or to receive his emails. 

 
Public Comment 
 
• Fran Smith announced that CHEER has teamed up with LaRed to give COVID shots 

and boosters at various CHEER locations.  Call CHEER to get days and times at each 
location. 

 
• Carolyn O'Neal reported that CHEER will hold a Symposium on Alzheimer's in 

June.  She will send a copy of the flyer to Bobbi Albright for distribution to the 
Committee.  Cheer Centers will celebrate Juneteenth on June 15th  and be closed on 
Monday, June 20th in honor of the day.  Georgetown CHEER will hold its car show in 
August.   

 
Next Meeting 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Advisory Committee will be held on Monday, 
July 18, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. at the Sussex County Administrative Offices, West Complex, 
22215 North DuPont Boulevard, Georgetown, Delaware. 
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Adjourn 
 
A Motion was made by Helen Smith, seconded by Cathy Parker to adjourn at 10:42 
a.m.  Motion adopted by Voice Vote. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Helen Smith, Secretary 
 

 


